Wednesday, June 5th, 2024.

London City Council 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

> Attention: London City Councillors Mayor Josh Morgan PEC

Good Morning, Ladies and Gentlemen:

My family and I have been Cherryhill residents for the past eight years; we chose this village as our home due to the convenience of having the mall nearby, the closeness to the school, the swimming pool, and the gardens, but above all, the calm, safety, and peace we sensed all around us. There was little traffic.

About a year ago the traffic changed when part of Platt's Lane was closed off and traffic was rerouted through Cherryhill village. We all dreaded the noise, the speeding, and the loud mufflers at night; we couldn't wait until the road was finally done and traffic would return to normal. Our two young children, three and six, were kept awake at night by the noise.

We are concerned that this may happen again when **Westfield Drive is being extended** to connect with a brand-new village: Beaverbrook. Traffic will obviously increase; we heard that 3,800 units are being built and that Westfield Drive will be one of the main entrances into this community.

What will happen to Cherryhill when Londoners discover that shortcuts can be made to avoid Oxford traffic, right through our village? Can you imagine the increase in traffic, noise, and pollution? What will happen to residents' safety? Will my children be able to cross the street safely? We have so many seniors in our village; will they be able to cross the street safely?

We are seriously concerned.

Thank you,

Mr. & Mrs. Gerritt Dyson

London, ON, N6H 2L9

faite to